
MVAQN MINUTES October 19, 2024 

EPIPHANY LUTHERAN CHURCH 1:30 pm 

PRESENT: Ann Diller, Linda Morgan, Barb Schneider, Ronnie Doyal, Helen Willis, and Jennifer 
Greenup 

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Last month our checking balance was $1247.17.  No new report 

SECRETARY REPORT:  Minutes should be on the website. Remember to access minutes on the 
website, the password is QuiltsForever$ under “for members only”.   

OLD BUSINESS: Barb reported that Carroll Schleppi has given up her website duties to Barb.  Barb 
is working on taking Carroll oƯ where she is named on the website as a director.  Barb discussed 
website fees with the following information: 

We have the following 3 subscriptions with Go Daddy for our website: 

- Website Security Basic (expires 3/13/25) 2 year renewal is $47.76 (+tax)will then expire 3/13/27 

- MVAQN.com domain name (expires 3/27/25) 2 year renewal is $43.98(+tax) will then expire 
3/27/25) 

- Managed Wordpress Basic (expires 4/26/27) 

We have a credit with Go Daddy of $49.17. 

By adding 2 years to the first two services, we will bring all three in alignment to renew again in 
2027. In order to clear Carroll oƯ the website account, I have removed her credit card information 
on the account and added our checking account information ( I had a check written to me that I was 
able to use for the routing and account numbers).  

To renew the first two services and use the credit will result in a withdrawal from the checking of 
$46.51. It appears this will be with the sales tax.  

We discussed the former information at the meeting with approval pending Chris Z.’s approval. 

Ronnie said that Carroll still has quilts for sale on the website.  We also have Dayton Landmark 
quilts for sale, listed on the website. Who has those currently?   If you want to sell quilts oƯ the 
website let a board member know.  They should be listed for sale by owner, not MVAQN  (except 
Dayton Landmark quilts). 

SHOW AND TELL:  Most present showed quilts they were working on, mostly tree themed.  Helen 
brought many quilts including a 6’ Giant Sequoia tree pictured in National Geographic several years 
ago, along with a smaller quilt from the same issue.  She is working on getting permission from the 
estate of the Nat Geo photographer. 

PROGRAM:  Ann gave a demo on making 4 types of quilted leaves:  from tea bag paper, a quilted 
leaf “bowl”, a 3-d leaf from a photograph, and a “decomposed” leaf made with water-soluble 
materials.  She had handouts outlining how to do each leaf which she will bring again in November 
for those that missed.   



November 16ths meeting will be at Epiphany.  Bring a snack to share and your drink.  We will 
discuss how to use the leaves we make in a future show, and ideas for next year. 

Nov. 5 Study group 6:30  at Aley Church. Topic Screen Printing/Cutwork. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Ann Diller, Secretary 

 


